
            Munson Township Board of Supervisors
Meeting Minutes
May 15, 2023
The May 15, 2023, regular monthly meeting of the             Munson Township Board of Supervisors was called to order at 8:00 PM, by Chairman, Matt Burg.
Present
Butch Gertken, Joe Willenbring, Clerk, Boni Behnen, Treasurer, Dick Behnen, and P& Z Chair, Dave Thie
len. 
A motion to approve the town board minutes from April 17, 2023, was made by Gertken, seconded by Willenbring, Carried 3-0.
Treasurer’s Report
Income $1,606.76, Expenses $31,235.06, with a Balance of $42,415.91 with $456,093.91 in Money Market and CD’s  A motion to accept the Treasurer’s report was made by Willenbring, seconded by Gertklen. Carried 3-0.
Jacob Mehr asked for township permission to build a feed lot closer to the road. The board has no problem with it, provided he gets approval from the county. The okay was also given by Becky Schorf from Environmental Services. A Motion to allow Matt to sign the document  allowing the construction was made by Gertken, seconded by Willenbring, carried 3-0.
Rick Klehr would like to put in a  3’ x 40’ culvert with tapered ends with an estimated cost of $4,000. A motion to have the Township pay half was made by Gertken, seconded by Willenbring, carried 3-0.
COL Fire Update –
*19 calls this month. The new grass rig and personnel carrier is in. The old tactical unit will be sold.
Mail
 A motion to pay bills was made by Willenbring, seconded by Gertken. Carried 3-0. Bills were paid in the amount of $74,801.49, using check numbers 7401-7416 with check # 7417 being voided.
 Dave Theilen said the Planning and Zoning board recommended Ron Mehr be appointed to fill the empty board seat. A motion to appoint Ron Mehr to the P &
 Z Board, was made by Gertken, seconded by Willenbring, carried 3-0
The P & Z Board will go back to by-monthly meetings  starting in June. They would also like future board requests in written form. 
Boni will get new wall maps and give the old one to the P & Z  Board. 
Jeremy Schlangen stated that a culvert on 246th Ave. has water running next to and underneath the culvert. It was decided the board would go out to take a look at the road and culvert. At 9:15 a motion to extend the meeting to Monday, May 22, 2023 at 4:30 PM was made by Willenbring, seconded by Gertken, carried 3-0 

 Minutes submitted by:	Boni Behnen, Clerk 
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